       Fosbrook Folk EducationTrust

Providing music, dance and song opportunities for

‘YOUNG FOLK’ IN THE NORTH WEST'


Dear All,

SUMMER 'ONE' NEWSLETTER

      Thank you for your support and enthusiasm for recent events. I enjoyed our Easter School immensely and know that our children did too. Projects included the improvement of the repertoire for each individual, a new notation project,  the learning of the Stockport Morris Dance, the learning of new English, Irish and Scottish repertoire and dance steps from the repertoire of Alex Woodcock.  I particularly enjoyed teaching accordion this year and look forward to doing this again at our next residential which is a 'Sleepover' in Hayfield on Friday 21st July. 
     The organisers of the Stockport Old Town Folk Festival were very pleased to be able to present the Fosbrooks as part of their impressive range of performances in the market this year.  I was particularly delighted with the junior performance on Sunday and hope to organise at least one more opportunity for the youngest children to perform before we break up for summer. It was quite difficult to organise this display when we were only one week into the new term, so I think they all did very well indeed.  

Junior Students : Some parents were disappointed that I had announced that photos and DVD should not be shared on social media.  I have chaired a trustees meeting this week to discuss this issue and we have decided on the following future plans.  Photos and DVD of Fosbrook juniors can be messaged to me so that I can ascertain whether they are suitable to upload to social media.  I will choose :-

· DVD that shows good action shots in which children's faces are not clearly shown.

· Photographs and DVD of groups of performers whose parents are quite happy for them to be viewed as team members on social media. Faces will not be 'blurred' unless parents have requested this and children will never be named. There is a form at the end of this letter which parents will need to fill in giving their consent for children to be on DVDs and photos. Some parents will not wish their children to be featured on social media so I will 'vet' all photos to make sure that these children do not appear.

Older Students :  We are quite happy to present DVD and photographs of students from the intermediate and senior age groups. If their parents are happy to let them perform in public then we assume that they are also prepared to accept that we have very little control of people making videos of performance.
Dates for your diary :-

Headstart 2 for Summer 1 - 29th April.

Headstart 3 for Summer 1 - Saturday 6th May.

THE FOLLOWING FRIDAY 12TH AND SATURDAY 13TH THERE ARE NO CLASSES AS I AM IN GERMANY WITH THE SENIOR TEAM FOR THE WEEKEND. Please fill in the form to indicate that you have understood this part of the calendar as I don't want children staying behind on the Friday unnecessarily.  There will be some music lessons after school. Mr. Schofield, who is not going to Germany, will conduct his Friday lessons in the hall after 3.30pm so that he can let anyone in who needs to have their lesson with a music staff member.

Headstart 4 for Summer 1 - Saturday 20th May.  There will be an informal performance involving all the children from 12noon which parents can come and watch. After this there will be drinks, ice cream and hot dogs on sale as it is our last Headstart session for a while.

IMPORTANT DATES FOR  SUMMER 2 HALF TERM

Friday 16th June - Evening workshop and concert with my friends from Sweden Emma and Daniel. This is to celebrate my birthday.

Saturday 8th July - Family 'Hoe Down' in aid of Kamla Foundation organised by Dialstone Lana Methodist Church. Fosbrooks are the band and I hope lots of our families will come along.

Friday 21st July - Sleepover in Hayfield. This is suitable for juniors in year three upwards.]

Friday 28th - Break up from school.
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Finally - I would like all junior parents to fill in one of these forms and return these to me :-
....................................................................................................................................................

FOR THE ATTENTION OF MRS. AUSTIN STRANGE

Please choose the appropriate statements from the three below to either give full permission, part permission, or refuse permission for your child to be featured in photographs or videos on the Fosbrook Facebook page.

1. I understand that Fosbrook Folk Education Trust have very little control over the general public taking video or photographs of children when performing. [   ] Everyone please tick.

2. I give permission for my child ............................................................................... to be featured on photographs on social media on the Fosbrook page.      [   ]  Please tick if appropriate.

3. I do not wish my child ..................................................................... to appear on the Facebook page unless it is a distant photo and his/her face is not recognisable/blurred.      [   ] Please tick if appropriate.

4. I do not wish my child ................................................to appear on social media at all.    
[   ] Please tick if appropriate.

Please read the following statement too.

I understand that, although I am able to post photographs of my own child on social media when out and about at Fosbrook events, it is not appropriate to feature other people's children on my own page without permission of the parent. [     ] Please tick.

ALSO - I know that Fosbrooks will not be happening on Friday 12th and Saturday 13th due to the Germany trip.      [   ] Please tick so that I know you are aware of this.

And finally :    My child is interested in going along to the Hayfield Sleepover on 21st July.

Signed ......................................................
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Based at : Banks Lane Junior School, Hempshaw Lane, Offerton, Stockport SK 1 4 PR

Office Address : ‘The Tidy House’, 2 Highgate Rd., Hayfield, High Peak. SK 22 2 JL.

Tel : 01663 746089 (Evenings, Sundays & Mondays)

Email : fosbrooks@btinternet.com

